

## Meeting Minutes April 5, 2022

Meeting was called to order at 6:33pm by Co-President Laura Crawford. It was held via zoom with 21 people in attendance. Minutes from the March meeting were reviewed and approved. March minutes were brief because the recording secretary was unable to attend the March meeting. Thanks for Laura Crawford for taking the minutes.

**Production Update**: *Mamma Mia* is coming up next week, April 14-16 at the Lexington Opera House. Tickets are on sale via Ticketmaster or at the Opera House. Volunteers are needed for tech week. Volunteers must have FCPS background check approval.

**Spirit Night**: Upcoming spirit nights to be held at Raising Cane's, hopefully to be in conjunction with the ATP night. A Moe's taco kit night will be held in May. Dates TBD. We may need to investigate creating a coordinated list or calendar to list all fundraising that will occur throughout the year so parents can plan how they want to spend their donations.

**Teacher Appreciation**: March teacher/staff appreciation went very well. Big thank you to our families! We provided a pre-spring break lunch and restocked the teachers' lounge with coffee and snacks. Teacher appreciation week will be held May 2-6<sup>th</sup>. More information is coming up.

**STLP, Student Technology Leadership Project**: Kelly Anne Grieme and Wells Moore presented "Upcycled SCAPA Wear" with a goal to eliminate waste from outgrown SCAPA wear. Students can donate their outgrown items to the school. SCAPA students can use their focus taps to "purchase" these gently used items.

**Financial Report:** It has been a quiet month financially. Amazon Smile money has been our only revenue since our last meeting. All Fall teacher grants have been purchased. Overall, we are still in the black and doing well. We have \$2900 remaining in our teacher grant fund. Money may be allocated to the Carnegie Hall and/or NYC field trips. Motion to approve Spring teacher grants with possibility of allocating leftover funds to upcoming NYC trips. A small group will meet to discuss funding these trips.

**Run for the Arts 5k**: April 19<sup>th</sup> -24<sup>th</sup>. Register by Monday, April 18<sup>th</sup>. Packet pickup on Monday, April 18<sup>th</sup>. Goal is to get out and be active with your family. All proceeds go to FOAS with \$5 from each registration going to the arts area specified during registration.

**Lucas Parsons Memorial:** We would like to help provide a memorial in partnership with the Lucas Parsons foundation. A bench in his honor will be put up on the SCAPA property near the recess area and pollinator garden.

**Principal's Update**: *Dance SCAPA* was a big success. *Mamma Mia* is sounding beautiful. Be sure to come see it! Band and Orchestra assessments were very successful. MAP testing started today, continuing tomorrow. ATP meeting date TBD. Vocal recitals the week before spring break. They did a wonderful job. Kentucky Summative Assessment (formerly KPrep) will be May 9<sup>th</sup> -16<sup>th</sup>. Each grade level has different tests and will occur on different days during that period. Staffing looks to be the same level next year. No cuts were made by FCPS.

New Business: Board members are needed for next year!

Meeting was adjourned at 7:37pm.